Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board Meeting / Executive Session

Adult Clubhouse
Northstar Swim & Racquet Club conference room

9:00 am

August 31, 2008

Directors present:
Bill Ireton, Tom Merrick, Liz Reagor, Jim Steeb, Bob Thornton

Others present:
Peter Miller – Camco

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 am by President Ireton. 

Upcoming architectural and grounds maintenance upgrades to the property were discussed. It was recommended that the projects’ total expense not exceed 1.5 to 1.7 million dollars. 

The budget for fiscal 2009 was discussed. Adjustments were made to the security expense. The budget will be finalized with an 8-9% increase to the annual assessments. 

The monitoring process for the detention pond was discussed. Mr. Ireton was asked to stay involved in the project. He offered to set up the parameters of the monitoring system for the association. 

The detention pond tolling agreement was discussed. It was agreed to extend the agreement an additional 12 months with East West Partners in order to monitor the effects of the mitigating measures done this summer. 

The contract with Advanced Asphalt to pulverize and relay the parking lots at a cost of $253,000 was discussed. It was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the contract with an additional $5,500 for crack filling and sealing the asphalt pathways. 

The meeting was recessed at 10:00 am.  At 12:36 pm the meeting was reconvened. 

Election of officers was held. Results were as follows:


President

Bob Thornton


Vice President
Tom Merrick


Secretary

Jim Steeb


Treasurer

Liz Reagor


Director at Large
Mario Alioto

Mr. Miller reported that Ruppert Construction, the contractor doing the new stairway construction to the tower buildings, was encountering problems. The Placer County Building Department was requiring that the stairway be engineered and an ADA compliant ramp be installed alongside of it.

The next meeting was scheduled for Thursday October 9, 2008 at Scott’s Seafood in Walnut Creek.  Homeowner Joan Perry who expressed interest in serving on the Board at the annual meeting will be invited to attend the meeting. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:45 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Peter Miller / Property Manager 

